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May and October, the best smelling months? I’ll make a case for December: 

evergreen, frost, wood smoke, cinnamon. 

        Lisa Kleypas 
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“To unite NC State University women in common interests and to promote the welfare and advancement of 

the University.” 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Sharon Ayers, President    LuAnne Bonanno, Editor 

919/852-1888      978/361-5651 

Ayersfam5@hotmail.com    luquota@gmail.com 

 

Next Meeting: Thursday, December 12th, 2019 at 11:30 am. The meeting will convene promptly at 11:30, 

lunch will be served at 11:45, and the conclusion of our 100 years celebration will start right at 12:15.  This 

will be an exciting and fun filled meeting!   

Message from our President:  

Dear Club Members, 

Oh my! Oh my!  Not only reindeer fly, but time as well.  The holidays are here once again.  We have a very 

special program coming in December as we wind up our 100 years celebration of the North Carolina University 

Woman’s Club.  So be sure to get in your reservation as soon as possible. 

Meanwhile, I hope the season starts wonderfully and magically for you and your family as the festivities begin. 

Happy Holidays to all!! 

Sharon Ayers, 

President, NCSUWC 

 

Program Committee: 

Aileen Presley and the members of the 100 years celebration are promising us a wonderful meeting with 

special testimonials and entertainment. 

This will conclude our celebration, and is sure to be a ‘no miss’ meeting! 
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Scholarship Fundraising: 

Thank you for your continued support of the Carol Caldwell Scholarship Endowment, and a special thank you 

to each member who has already given generously towards the NCSU Woman’s Club 100th Anniversary CCSE 

challenge! (The challenge: For 100% of the members to contribute $100 in celebration and honor of the Club’s 

100th birthday.  100% participation will be matched with an additional $1,000 gift to the CCSE by the Porter-

Sasser family and by Lou Mitchell.)  

 

The attached donor list was displayed at our November meeting and shows that 38 of our 70 members have 

donated, totaling $4,930. Our goal is to raise $7,000 or $100 x 70 members.  This 100th Anniversary Challenge 

will be part of the archives of our 100th Anniversary Celebration.  If you wish to be part of this 100th 

Anniversary Challenge, please mail your gifts directly to the following by December 15: 

 

Molly Wilkinson, Executive Assistant 

University Development 

Campus Box 7501 

Raleigh, NC 27695-7501 

 

Thank you, 

Lou Mitchell-Scholarship Chair 

(submitted by Anne Porter) 

 

Your tax-deductible gift should be made payable to: 

North Carolina State University Foundation, Inc. (noted: CCSE #680609) 

 

Communications Committee: 

Do you know of a member who needs cheering up?  Help us show them that we will support them and that 

we care!  Please let Barbara Dickey, Chair of the Communications Committee, know as soon as you can.  She 

can be reached at dadickey@bellsouth.net. 

 

Transportation Committee: 

Don’t sit home and miss a meeting because you don’t have a ride!!  Please contact Jane Mullahey at 

JaneaMullahey@gmail.com, or 850-206-1925 and she will have one of our wonderful members pick you up! 

 

Nominating Committee: 

The Nominating Committee is working to prepare a slate of officers to be presented to the membership at the 

January 2020 meeting. If you are interested in serving as officer or have a nomination for an officer position, 

please contact any member of the Nominating Committee: 

  Carolyn Bunn 

  Vivian Hughes 
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  Suester Sowell 

  Roma Weeks 

  Wilma Hammet 

 

Thanks, 

Carolyn Bunn, Chair, Nominating Committee 

 

 

Club Historian: 

 

As our 100th Anniversary Celebration draws to a close, please save any photos, memorabilia, or notes for our 

yearbook!  They will be a part of archives for future members to enjoy!  Please save all for Kathryn Bartley, our 

Club Historian. 

Just a reminder, if you see and obituary for a former Woman’s Club member in the paper, please save it for 

her or alert her by email, kathrynandbart.88@gmail.com, text or phone call.   

She is also requesting that whoever delivers the Feed the Pack donations take a few pictures to include in our 

scrapbook. 

The scrapbook is a great way to record our club’s wonderful history!! Any information, pictures, news tidbits 

you can share with Kathryn will be greatly appreciated!! 

 

Feed the Pack: 

Helen Hauser proudly announced that we donated 93 pounds of food at the November meeting!! Great job 

everyone!! Keep the donations coming! 

These are the requested items for the December donation to the NC State food pantry: 

  Rice 

  Ramen 

  Pre-Made meals 

  Snacks 

  Granola Bars 

  Breakfast items 

  Mac and Cheese 

  Pasta 

  Spaghettios 

  Beans  

 

She is also asking for volunteers to deliver these items after each meeting. 

 

Hostess Committee: 

Our hostesses for the month of December are: 

Ann Frazier, Chair  Peggy Chilton 
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Joy Frauson   Susan Hunter 

Mae Marshall   Betsy Meldau 

 

As always, we look forward to seeing what wonderful decorations you will do for us this meeting! 

Have you checked out our website?? www.ncsu.edu/womansclub! It’s full of information and fun facts! 

Newsletter: 

Newsletter articles are due at each of our monthly meetings.  This standard deadline should help all of us to 

have our articles ready!  Thanks to all for your cooperation! 

Articles can be sent to: 

LuAnne Bonanno, Newsletter Editor 

 luquota@gmail.com 

978/361-5651 

1317 Revolution Circle 

Raleigh, NC 27603 

 

255 Merrimack Street 

Methuen, MA 01844 
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Meeting will convene at 1130 am, lunch will be served promptly at 1145, and our speaking program will begin 

at 1215 

Lunch Reservations-Due by Friday, December 5, 2019 

Reservations (with payment) should be mailed to: 

Chris Cammarene-Wessel 

10017 Bushveld Lane 

Raleigh, NC 27613 

 

No refunds for cancellations later than due date.  If you make a reservation and intend to pay at the door, but do not 

attend or cancel your reservation, you must still pay for your lunch(es). 

 Cost:  $19.00 per person $20.00 at the door 

 Make check payable to: NC State Woman’s Club 

 Lunch will be served at 11:45 am 

Number of reservations ______ 

Member Name ___________________________ 

Number of Guest(s) ______ 

Name(s) __________________________________________________ 

Enclosed is $ ___________ ($19.00 per person), payable to NC State University Woman’s Club 

Write your entrée selection(s) below for yourself and your guest(s) from either Rosemary Roasted Pork Tenderloin 

(with buttered new potatoes and steamed broccoli) or Lasagna or a Cobb Salad (turkey can be added if you want). A 

Caesar Salad is included in the entrees.  Water, coffee, rolls and butter also included. 

Member ______________________________________ 

Entrée Selection ________________________________ 

Guest _________________________________________ 

Entrée Selection _________________________________ 

Guest __________________________________________ 

Entrée Selection ___________________________________ 

Other special needs (i.e. space for wheelchairs, etc.): 



 

The North Carolina State University Woman’s Club 

100th Anniversary Challenge 
To benefit the 

Carol Caldwell Scholarship Endowment 
 

As of November 21, 2019  38 DONORS  (of 73 Members) 

Totaling $4,930.00 

Sharon R. Ayers 

Dolores D. Banks 

Kathryn Bartley 

Ethel B. Boone 

Sory G. Bowers 

Chris Cammarene-Wessel 

Ann T. Collins 

Dora Cornwell 

Nancy F. Devine 

Mary A. Dolan 

Sandra B. Donaghy 

Mary Lou Eycke 

Joy H. Frauson 

Patricia W. Grady 

Helen G. Hauser 

Grace P. Hodgson 

Vivian S. Hughes 

Wendy C. Lapish 

Mary M. Liner 

 

 

Thank you!!! 

 

Debbie Lovell 

Julie G. McVay 

Betsy Meldau 

Lou Mitchell 

Linda H. Moore 

Joy Morgan Fleming 

Jane A. Mullahey 

Luann L. Peterson 

Anne Porter-Sasser 

Dixie C. Porter 

Sharda T. Sawhney 

Dean Simpson 

Carolyn U. Solomon 

Suester W. Sowell 

Jane K. Stuart 

Barbara B. Sullivan 

Eunice L. Toussaint 

Roma Jean H. Weeks 

Georgina M. We



Minutes of the NC State Women’s Club (University Club) 

November 21, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by President Sharon Ayers. Sharon welcomed the members 

and our guests.  Sharon recognized the November Hostess Committee for the very clever table 

decorations highlighting our need and appreciation for clean water for our environment.  The 

committee and decorated the speaker/podium with some beautiful Thanksgiving decorations. 

The Hostess Committee for November were: Suester Sowell, Chair, Geneva Humphries, Fay 

Prost-Hoit, Toni Downey, and Aileen Pressley. Thank you, ladies, for volunteering to serve as 

hostess for this month.  

 

There were no guests of the Club this month. 

 

President Ayers welcomed Mr. Ed Buchan, Environmental Coordinator for the City of Raleigh 

water system. 

 

The President thanked the members for continuing to bring contributions to the meeting for the 

Pack Pantry and she also thanked Helen Hauser for her coordination and delivery to State. 

 

There were several announcements.  Lou Mitchell’s husband Burley was in the hospital and is 

now in rehab.  Sue Banks husband, Thomas is currently hospitalized.  The Club sends their 

best wishes to get well soon. 

 

On a sad note, former president of the NCSUWC Inge Sagan has passed away on October 4, 

2019.  She was the President of the Club in1991-1992.  Inge was 85 years old.  Igne was born 

in Vienna, Austria and moved to Montana with her husband, Dr. Hans Sagan in 1955.  As a 

young woman, Inge attended the University of Idaho and received her BS in Physics while her 

husband was on the faculty.  They moved to Raleigh in 1963.  Inge was a 30 year docent at the 

North Carolina Museum of Art.  She is survived by her daughter Ingrid, her two grandchildren 

Jesse and Jack and many longtime friends in Raleigh and Austria.  A memorial service will be 

held in Raleigh at a date and time to be determined later. 

 

Anne Porter-Sasser thanked everyone for their contribution to the Carol Caldwell Scholarship 

Fund.  Currently 38 of the 70 members have donated.  Anne has challenged the club along with 

Lou Mitchell for 100% participation.  Anne and Lou each pledged $1000 if the entire Club each 

made a donation of $100.  This offer is good until the end of the year.  Please consider giving.  

Lou who also pledged $1000 towards the scholarship fund made her contribution today even 

though the challenge is open under the end of December. Donations made be online by going 

to the NC State Women’s Club website:  https://clubs.ncsu.edu/womansclub/.  The address and 

instructions for sending a check: 

Make checks payable to NC State University Foundation Inc. with a notation "For the 
Carol Caldwell Scholarship Endowment Fund #145038" indicated on check. 

Mail to: Lou Mitchell, 4301 City of Oaks Wynd, Raleigh, NC 27612 

The University will send you a receipt for tax purposes. 
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If the gift is in honor of someone else, include the honoree's name and the name and 
address of those to be notified concerning your gift. 

 

 

Reba Worsley informed the Club that NC State Women’s Basketball is now ranked #14 in the 

US  and #2 in the SEC.  The team will be going to Hawaii for a tournament.  

 

Our invocation was made by Suester Sowell.  

 

Our speaker today was Mr. Ed Buchan, Environmental Coordinator, Raleigh Water.  Ed was 

very informative and made a fascinating presentation on the history of public water service, 

sources of water for the city of Raleigh and surrounding communities and how our water is 

processed and reused.   

 

 

 
 Minutes submitted by, 
 
Georgina Werner, Secretary 

 

 
 


